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THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK
“Don’t wait. The time will never be just right”.


Napoleon Hill
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Stables News
These past couple of weeks we have all been very busy down at the stables. It’s a new term and a new school year, so as usual the stables are doing their very best to let our girls go out on training days and out to competitions to both improve their riding skills but also to bring all of our new ponies on.
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This past Sunday (September 22) is just one of the examples as a small group of stable pupils were able to go to a Mock Hunt training day at Warren Barn Farm in Warlingham. We learnt hunt etiquette and rules such as what to wear and how to ride in a hunt. Amidst all of the theoretical side of the hunting, we all tried our skills out on various different types of jumps including a water jump, a staircase and a sunken road. Overall, it was a brilliant day where both horses and riders gained experience and learnt not only the basics of hunting but how to ride as a team. 
But the events on the stable calendar don’t end there. This week on Wednesday, September 25th, two groups of stable pupils were taken to Littleton Manor to practice Cross Country Jumping. All pupils rode their extremely well and rode over some really challenging humps. A lot of our new horses were taken on this trip so it was extremely rewarding to see them out of school being ridden to a high level; it also showed how well they have settled in. On the whole it was a fantastic experience.
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In addition, as many of you know, last Easter the BHS Surrey Branch used the RAAS Stables facilities to hold their dressage competition which a lot of our pupils competed in. The competition went extremely well and they were so pleased with the facilities that they have decided to carry on using us. Their next Dressage Competition is on Sunday 13th October. Please feel free to come down and support all our pupils. 


Moreover, this Sunday the 29th September, another group of pupils are going to the Pony Club Hunter Trials at Ebbisham Farm. Here, the girls will work in pairs to compete as a team against various other schools and pony clubs. We will let you know how we got on at this competition next week. 

Finally, on Monday 30th September the Stables will be holding a cake sale in both The Cage and the PAC at break and lunchtime to raise money for future training and competition events. Please help and support the stables by bringing in your pounds and spending them on some delicious cakes. 


Elley Crittenden

Y13
JUNIOR SCHOOL

[image: image17.emf]       [image: image2.png]



Angels of the Week:

Cindy Sakala

Jasmine Spary

Top Men of the Week:
Matthew Jackson

Ishaan Zharotia
Congratulations to all

xXx







SENIOR SCHOOL








NETBALL

	FIXTURE
	RESULT
	MAN of the MATCH

	District League

vs Beacon
	
	

	Year 7
	RAAS 1    -  Beacon 4
	     Amelia Bryant

	Year 8  
	RAAS 10  -  Beacon 6 
	     Maddie Hilliard

	District Tournament
	
	

	1st V11
	vs RGS ‘A’   Lost 3-10
	This was the girls’ first time playing together and despite 3 defeats within the tournament they never looked dominated. I’m excited to watch them play again and develop further.

	
	vs RGS ‘B’   Lost 4-6
	

	
	vs RGS ‘C’   Won 6-4
	

	
	vs Warlingham Won 12-1
	

	
	vs LND          Lost 2-9
	


FOOTBALL
	FIXTURE
	RESULT
	MAN of the MATCH

	Surrey County Cup

Round 1
	
	

	Year 8
	RAAS  4 – Epsom & Ewell 3
	     Nathaniel Akorede (3 Goals)    

	Year 10 
	Full Time RAAS 4 - Oxted 4

Extra Time RAAS 5 - Oxted 5

Penalties

Win for Oxted 4 - 1
	     Nissan Chungbang

	E.S.F.A National Cup
	
	

	1st X1
	RAAS 1 -  The Heathland School 2
	

	Year 11
	RAAS 0 -  Thomas Bennett School 3
	  Harry Davies: Chris Walsh


RUGBY

	FIXTURE
	RESULT
	MAN of the MATCH

	vs Ewell Castle
	
	

	Year 10
	RAAS   54   Ewell   0
	

	Year 9
	RAAS   12   Ewell   50
	 Alex Mallalieu: Angus Calder

 Will Thomsett: Bailey Hanchett-Sprague

	Year 8
	RAAS   55   Ewell   12
	     Kieran Wilson

	Year 7
	RAAS   47   Ewell   7
	A strong performance from the Year 7  team, on their first outing of the season, resulted in a convincing win against a well organised Ewell Castle side.  An early try soon settled any first match nerves.  By half time  RAAS had taken control of the game and went in 33 point to nil.  RAAS added a further try in the second half before Ewell scored a well deserved try themselves.  However there was still enough time on the clock for RAAS to run over a further converted try.

Man of the Match Jamie Lopez Valero


	vs St Bedes
	
	

	Year 11
	RAAS   65   St Bedes   5
	


District U12 Rugby Tournament

RAAS hosted an Under 12 (Year 7) rugby tournament on Tuesday, where 7 local schools took part.

RAAS were drawn in pool B and were pool winners after convincing wins against St Bedes (28-0) and Oakwood (21-0), without conceding a point.  

In the playoff final we were up against pool A winners Reigate Grammar School.  RGS started the final strongly and put RAAS under pressure and eventually scored a try.  From the restart the game was turned on its head as RAAS piled on the pressure, the rest of the game taking place entirely in the RGS half.  First after a great passing move, Simon Gurung crossed the goal line, only to be pushed out of play by a great defensive tackle.  RAAS still camped in the RGS 22 kept hold of possession trying to find a way through the defence.  Luke Beatie crossed the line, but was again bundled out of play.  However this time there was more than a suggestion that he had had managed to ground the ball.  The referee was in a good position but his view was obstructed by many players involved in the move.  After some hesitation, he felt (rightly) unable to award a try, in what proved to be the final action of the game.

A fantastic performance from RAAS and a special thank you to the replacements, 2 of which stepped in with no notice after a couple injuries to players during the afternoon games session.  

Coaches: John Stafford: Peter Watts
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Girls Bronze DofE





House Prefects





I would like to congratulate the following children on becoming House Prefects:





David Wild


Bella Spires


Ella-Louise Brown


Sandhya Rai


Magnus Runham


Gabriel Wong


Katy Thomsett


Megan Abrahams


Jasmine Thompson


Ruby Jahnke


Natasha Murray


Jason Munyawiri





I am so looking forward to working with you all. Well done!


Mrs Mac 











Chaplain’s 300





It is not to my credit, but I used to despise schools which pushed Remembrance Day. Not through personal reservations about the military – far from it. That was the era when we passively recycled ‘Jerusalem’, and ‘I vow to thee my country’. Commemorations risked being routine, and offered scant respect to currently serving personnel. They diverted attention from times like Easter and Christmas. There was widespread and inappropriate collusion by clergy with state views about armed services.





Things have changed, and on both sides of the world. War persists in new forms. Terrorism has expanded. It is obvious that neither is declining under present systems.





A boy farewelled his Dad on deployment to Afghanistan this week, as boys and girls have and will do. His Dad will go to and fro like other fathers. But this is not to be taken for granted. For boys (especially) to be separated from a loved father in teenage years is tough. Apart from obvious feelings of separation and temporary loss, this is a major disturbance and sacrifice. The near presence of the father figure is needed at this age. There is no substitute for the affection of a dad. There is no substitute for the conflicts you can have with a good dad! This chemistry of the teenage years is decisive of how minds and feelings develop, and for what kind of man emerges at age eighteen or twenty. In a real sense, boys and girls lend parents to their country at considerable cost. Sometimes these separations have the effect of the relationships being truly valued, even enhanced. But this is not to be taken for granted.





A new school of war poets has risen from Iraq Afghanistan, and we will hear some on November 11th. Remembrance increasingly generates a ‘pre-season’, like Advent before Christmas, or Lent before Easter. These weeks are needed opportunity to change personal and political attitudes to war in all its forms. It is opportunity to confront the dark side of society and ourselves, and through so confronting, to grow inside.











RAAS vs Meath Green- The Match





It was a sweltering, sunny day and it was the day of the match (Meath Green vs. RAAS.) It was an important match for RAAS as it was their first match of the season. Everyone in the RAAS football team was very excited about the match and couldn’t wait for the match to begin. It was a 15 minute journey to Meath Green (it was an away game) and everything was peaceful.





As RAAS reached Meath Green, they sorted their positions out and got prepared for the significant match. Everyone was ready and so the referee blew his whistle clearly meaning that the match had finally started. RAAS kicked-off first, keeping great possession of the ball but suddenly a Meath Green player intercepted the ball and Meath Green started to pace and pass. From out of nowhere a player from the opposing team skilled up a defender and shot accurately to the goal. The RAAS goalkeeper (Jamie) dived to where the ball was gliding too but the ball beat Jamie and it smashed the back of the net, viciously.  Meath Green celebrated while the defenders and Jamie looked clumsy. The score was 1-0 to Meath Green. The next few minutes were boring; just passing and tackling. Suddenly the half time whistle blew.





The teams went to their managers for a break and a team talk. A few substitutions were made as well. Tinashe (the attacking midfielder for RAAS) had done very well in the first half. The whole team were doing well but Meath Green had done slightly better. The whistle blew for the second half of the match. This time Meath Green kicked off. They were all active and playing well with lots of team effort which was great. Meath Green showed RAAS that they were a good team with all their skill and tactics. David (the defender for RAAS) had chipped the ball to Jamie but his gloves let the ball slip off from his hand to the back of the net! It was an own goal! Jamie couldn’t believe it neither could the rest of the RAAS team. RAAS were so disappointed.





RAAS kicked off again with not a lot of hope. There was possessing and intercepting until a Meath Green midfielder dribbled to the box and blasted the ball to the goal. Jamie had caught the ball but it slipped out of his hand again!  RAAS couldn’t afford to let in goals like that. It was 3-0 to Meath Green. RAAS tried their best after this and shot as accurately as possible including Arjun’s (one of the RAAS midfielders) powerful shot from outside the box and Darnel’s (the RAAS striker) lethal strike.  





The full time whistle blew and the game had ceased. Everyone shook hands with each other (that’s the real spirit!) and complimented each other. RAAS were depressed for losing 3-0 to Meath Green. But it was only the first match; there were many more to go. Although RAAS lost, they still enjoyed the game. It was a quiet, peaceful evening for RAAS after the match.


Arjun Kakkattel





Halloween at Gatton!


Sunday 27th October 





Come to our Gatton Ghost Stories night, if you dare …… 





A guide will lead you around the Ghostly Gatton Park and through our Haunted Hall to hear some spooky stories to scare your socks off! 





All children under 7 years must be accompanied by an adult. 





Tours start at 5pm, 6pm, 7pm and 8pm.





Cost £6 per person





The first tour is aimed at younger children – it will get spookier the later you come!





Booking is essential. Please call 01737 649066 or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:education@gatton-park.org.uk" ��education@gatton-park.org.uk�








The Vote is Upon Us








Written by Adam Beal and David-John Coleman








The school council elections happened on Thursday 26th of September in which representatives were chosen by the largest amount of votes from the tutor group that they represented. This will took place inside the dance studio throughout the day.





The school council has the power to change the school to make it more enjoyable for everyone. For example, the outdoor gym equipment was an idea dreamt up by the school council. If the whole council votes in favour of an idea and if parents and teachers agree, any idea can happen. 





It is important for pupils to vote for their own representatives because the question of who will be representing them is in the pupils’ hands.  This is, in school, the only chance that pupils have to have a say about how the school could (or should) be run. 





One candidate, Adam Beal, gave us his views on the importance of the school council: “I wanted to go for this position because I wanted to try it out and to have more responsibilities within school.  I will help by taking people’s ideas to the school council and seeing if they can be put into practice. I hope the council will be able to make the school more enjoyable for everyone- students, staff and helpers.”





This is a good way for the pupils to co-operate and hopefully make the school a better place for them and the staff. 








Drama Department News








Alice 13:





Rehearsals are well underway for the end of term show. Now we are recruiting willing volunteers to help create costumes and props. If you are willing & able, please email Mrs Love and she will allocate you a task.





LAMDA Coaching:





We offer small group lessons with a professional coach, working towards graded Speech & Drama exams. These sessions are extremely useful for developing young people’s physical and vocal communication skills, as well as offering focused development of performance skills. At the higher levels, LAMDA awards carry UCAS points. 





For further details please email Mrs Love – � HYPERLINK "mailto:emmalove@gatton-park.org.uk" ��emmalove@gatton-park.org.uk� 





Emma Love


Head of Drama 





Parental Consultation Evenings





Advanced notice of the impending Parental Consultation Evenings for Year 7 and Year 10:





Day Boarders/ Day Pupils/ Flexi Boarders	Wednesday 23 October 2013 (17.00 – 20.00)





Boarders						Friday 25 October 2013 	(16.00-18.00)





Parents/Guardians may meet with up to 7 inidividual subject teachers, in addition Year 7 can meet with their Form Tutor and Year 10 can make an appointment with Mr Pawson, Head of Sixth Form.





Also parents/guardians of new pupils in Year 8 and Year 9 who have joined us since September 2013 will be invited to meet with their Form Tutors only. 





Invitations will be sent out via email, including instructions on how to make appointments, following our normal procedure. 








Cycling to School





The success of the school obtaining the Sustrans Gold Bike Award is brilliant. However, it has been noted that a number of cyclists to RAAS are not wearing helmets, often just hanging them over their handlebars whilst cycling. Also riding with one hand and chatting on a mobile phone at the same time is a recipe for disaster. If your son/daughter cycles to RAAS, may I ask that you have a safety chat with them. Thank you in advance as we do not want any incidents. 


Ian Rowe


Bike It Coordinator 





Boarding Trips


Future


The following trips have been added to Wisepay this week; these are the main paid for trips for the next term (excluding those already full):


-Tuesdays 12th/19th/26th November Level 1 Climbing


-Sunday 24th November Portsmouth Docks Historic Ships and Shopping


-Tuesday 19th November Fiddler on the Roof, Hawth Theatre 


-Sunday 15th December Boulogne Day Trip Christmas Market and Nausicaa





Please note that the tickets do sell out very quickly on some trips and we are limited by staff and minibus availability so often cannot add tickets to popular trips. We do not reserve places, the only way to book is to pay, preferably via Wisepay. If your child is boarding the night of a trip and you want him/her to participate please let � HYPERLINK "mailto:lyndsaylove@gatton-park.org.uk" ��lyndsaylove@gatton-park.org.uk� know and she will open the trip up for you. Otherwise, any spare spaces will be opened up nearer the time. 





Present


-Sunday 29th September Birdworld


-Tuesday 1st October Charlie Choys Pan Asian Buffett – KS4 /5 Spaces Available


-Wednesday 2nd October Treasure Island, Hawth Theatre – KS2/3 


-Thursday 3rd October Macbeth, Harlequin Theatre – KS4/5 


-Sunday 6th October London Dungeons – 1 space available 





Past


60 seniors have helped to buy the economy out of the recession at Bluewater this week. In addition to a wonderful selection of trips last week. Despite a rainy day on Tuesday, a number of seniors braved the conditions to go Windsurfing. Thankfully, the weather improved the following day and the dinghy sailing was enjoyed in the sun. Priory Park has been a popular and busy destination this week with trips running on Wednesday and at the weekend. Sand and water make for happy children and messy minibuses! 30 pupils had a BBQ/picnic at Camber Sands on Sunday and a select group went to Pease Pottage Car Boot Sale for bargains! A soft toy bigger than most of the juniors was the find of the day. In addition, Mrs Sampieri gave a master class in silk painting for a select group. Lastly, it was another busy and successful weekend for the Bronze D of E training. A significant number of boarders have been involved in off site trips over the course of the week; a great effort!





Signing Children Out





When collecting students during the school day for medical appointments etc, please ensure that you come to collect them from the School Reception and sign them out. 





Students will not be permitted to sign themselves out to leave, they must be collected.











Morrisons ‘Let’s Grow’ Vouchers





We are collecting Morrisons ‘Let’s Grow’ Vouchers which we can exchange for gardening equipment to assist with the Junior Allotments. These are being given out for every £10 spent at Morrisons between now and 27th October 2013.





Please hand your vouchers in to the Junior Office. Thank you for your support!





Mr Leoffeler


Y6 Teacher 





Lockers





Lockers are now available on a first come first serve basis to Flexi and Day Boarders. A deposit of £5 is required. Please place money in a named envelope together with a suitable lanyard and key ring. 


John Stafford


Head of Rank Weston











RAAS Partnership with Parents





The next meeting is on Tuesday 1st October at 4:45-5:30 pm in Gatton Hall. Anybody is warmly invited to attend. We are very aware of the importance of good communications with parents/guardians of pupils at the School. This working party was set up to ensure parents have a regular opportunity to discuss their views. I have an email contact list and if you would like to be added to it, please let me know. 





Every meeting has an agenda; minutes are taken and then circulated to all on the list.





The meetings for the rest of the year are below.


October 1st - Tuesday�
Gatton Hall, 4.45 to 5.30pm�
�
December 7th - Saturday �
Gatton Hall, 11.15 to 12.00�
�
February 4th - Tuesday�
Gatton Hall, 4.45 to 5.30pm�
�
March 8th - Saturday�
Gatton Hall, 11.15 to 12.00�
�
May 6th - Tuesday�
Gatton Hall, 4.45 to 5.30pm�
�
June 7th - Saturday�
Gatton Hall, 11.15 to 12.00�
�



Ian Rowe


ianrowe@gatton-park.org.uk








Toy Donations





As a result of a request for unwanted books, toys and games we have had several donations that are now being put to good use by our students. Thank you to everybody that kindly bought items in.





Prep Projects





Prep Projects to be handed out 30 September 2013 and due in 11 October 2013:





-Year 7 Music Prep Project


-Year 8 Religious Studies Prep Project


-Year 9 Art (2) Prep Project





School is first secondary in country to achieve the Bike It Gold award





The Royal Alexandra and Albert School is the first secondary school in the country to be awarded the Gold Sustrans School Mark Award for increasing the number of children regularly cycling to school from 9% to 31% since September 2010. ��The school is the only one that has achieved the highest award amongst the hundreds of secondary schools participating in Sustrans 'Bike It' scheme, which aims to embed a culture of regular cycling to school.��In addition to the increase in the number of pupils cycling to school, there have been many other ways that the school encourages cycling. It has been included in the school curriculum in PE, Maths and other cross-curricular initiatives. There have been competitive cycling events, most famously an annual inter-school mountain-biking competition, and there have been transition events linking up with local primary schools. The school has also run after school activities to encourage cycling for fun, for example a Year 9 girls' cycle ride to Urban Kitchen in Reigate to have coffee and cake. There have been bike maintenance classes and bike checks to ensure bikes are safe.


�The Bike It initiative supports the School’s travel plan by reducing the number of trips to school by car. This means fewer cars on the road and reduced congestion and cost for parents.





Bike It champion Ian Rowe, who teaches maths at the School, said “We have worked hard to increase the number of pupils who cycle to school and are pleased that so many do so regularly. It is great seeing children outside in the fresh air enjoying themselves and doing exercise.”


�Hannah Sims, Sustrans Bike It Officer for Reigate and Banstead, said: "For a secondary school to achieve the Gold Award is an incredible accomplishment, and shows that it is possible to change attitudes and habits. Thanks to the dedication of Ian and the students, a culture of cycling has been embedded within the school and this will continue to have a positive impact on the students and wider community."








Free School Meals





Surrey County Council through Babcock 4S provide a simple service to process claims for free school meals by checking entitlement via a secure government website. As we are a Boarding School, records about provision of free school meals are used for statistical purposes only. An excellent school lunch is always provided for every pupil. Free school meals are part of the formula that the Department for Education use to calculate the funding available to pupils and we are therefore very keen to maximise this.





In order to qualify for free school meals, the parent/guardian must be in receipt of at least one of the qualifying benefits, set out by Surrey County Council. Please see the School’s website under ‘Information for Parents’ for our guidance letter and application form � HYPERLINK "http://www.raa-school.co.uk/information_for_parents.asp" ��http://www.raa-school.co.uk/information_for_parents.asp� 





If you are eligible for free school meals, please complete and return the application form to the School Office as soon as possible. If you are already in receipt of free school meals then you do not need to re-apply. 
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